 HLC Steering Committee

Meeting Notes

October 1, 2008 – 3:00 p.m.
College Eye Room-Maucker Union
Present:  Chatham-Carpenter, Cutter, Hanish, Hays, Kaparthi, Kopper, Licari, Morgan, Murtha, O’Connor, Patton, Pease, Uehle, Upah
Absent:  Agee, Buse, Martin, Neibauer, Vinton, Wilson
1.
Welcome – Kopper
2.
September 17, 2008 meeting notes – Uehle

Meeting notes for September 17 were distributed via email and there were no corrections.

3.
HLC Subcommittee Membership –Uehle

Shirley distributed a current list of subcommittee members.  Please notify her of any additions or deletions. 
4.  HLC-FoE Launch Meeting October 7 – Kopper, Chatham-Carpenter, Buse
The campus kickoff for the HLC and FoE processes is scheduled for October 7 in the Slife Ballroom of the Commons.  Printed invitations have been sent to selected staff members who work directly with first year students.  An email invitation has been sent to all UNI staff.  Jim reported the event has been advertised on the UNI homepage, UNIOnline, HLC website and UNI TV.  
5.  HLC Liaison visit, Dr. Robert Appleson – Kopper

a. Bev distributed a tentative itinerary for Dr. Appleson’s visit on October 7.  He is scheduled to meet with President Allen and Dr. Lubker individually.  Lunch with the Steering Committee is scheduled for noon in the Presidential Room.  He will be introduced at the Launch meeting, also.  
b. Bev asked members to email her questions that Dr. Appleson could respond to at the luncheon.  

c. Bev asked if any members would like to join her for dinner with Dr. Appleson and several responded.

6.  Student credit – Kopper

Bev stated that two temporary courses have been approved for students volunteering on either a HLC criterion committee or FoE dimension committee.  Barbara is the instructor for the fall 2008 one hour elective course entitled, “University Reaccreditation & Foundations of Excellence”.  April is the instructor for the spring 2009 course entitled, “Leadership Practicum: Reaccreditation & Foundations of Excellence” that will be offered for 1-2 hours of elective credit.  All undergraduate or graduate students should be encouraged to sign up for credit.
7.  For the good of the order

Bev addressed the University Faculty Senate about the reaccreditation self-study and the Foundations of Excellence process.  She will meet with each College Senate, also.  Terry Hogan and Bill Calhoun have invited her to discuss the process with division leaders.  She will meet with the Council of Department Heads on October 3.

Next meeting:
Wednesday, October 15, 2008

3:00 p.m.

Presidential Room – Maucker Union
